
 

 

Dear SPA Family, 

Please review the following guidelines, which are effective with 

the start of Restore Illinois Phase 5 beginning June 11 for all 

archdiocesan locations.  

  

CAPACITY 

• All capacity restrictions are lifted. 

• Masses, liturgies, sacramental celebrations, parish and Faith 

formation events and our office resume 100% capacity.   

PHYSICAL DISTANCING 

• Physical distancing is NOT required for vaccinated 

persons.   

• Physical distancing is recommended by public health 

authorities, when possible, for unvaccinated persons. 

MASKS 

• Masks ARE REQUIRED for vaccinated and unvaccinated 

persons indoors. 

We will follow the honor system regarding wearing masks and 

keeping social distancing. 

 

HAND SANITIZING 

• Hand sanitizer will be used before receiving Holy 

Communion. 

 

 



 

 

MASSES AND LITURGIES 

• All forms of sacramental and liturgical ministry may 

resume normal practice with a few minor exceptions noted 

below. 

• Registration is no longer required.  

• Proof of vaccination is not required for attendance at any 

liturgies or services. 

• Choirs, congregational singing, and oral responses are 

resumed. We will be adding more singing opportunities 

each weekend.  

• Our Baptismal Font is filled with Holy Water. 

• The 5 o'clock Mass on Saturday will still be live-streamed. 

• The 5 o’clock Mass on Sunday will resume on September 

12th. 

  

Again, Pastoral Reopening Leadership Team and I, thank 

everyone for your patience and commitment to our beautiful 

parish and one another amidst year-long protocols and 

guidelines.  

Let us continue to pray for an end to the pandemic globally and 

the grace to move forward in solidarity and charity with our 

sisters and brothers around the world, down the street and next 

door in a renewed way.  

 

Have a blessed day.  

Fr. Chris Ciastoń & Pastoral Reopening Leadership Team 

 

 


